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ADDMORE FEDERATION 
‘Together we add more’ 

Friday 5th May 2023 - Letter Number: LV 

This Half Term’s Value: Integrity  

James 3. 17: The wisdom that comes from heaven is first of all pure; then peace-loving, 

considerate, submissive, full of mercy and good fruit, impartial and sincere.  

Ephesians 4. 15: Speaking the truth in love, we will grow to become in every respect the 

mature body of him who is the Head that is, Christ. 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

What a busy week this week has been! Today we have been getting into the party mood in 

readiness for the King’s coronation tomorrow. We enjoyed a wonderful service this morning, 

led by Mrs Elizabeth Perkins, who shared with us some of the items which will be used in 

tomorrow’s ceremony (not the actual ones of course!) we were taught about the symbolism 

behind these special items and were amazed by the size of some of the diamonds which were 

encrusted in them!  

 

We then joined together as a school to enjoyed cupcakes on the lawn accompanied to some 

party music! An enormous thank you to Claire our cook who prepared these fresh from the 

kitchen this morning!  
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The celebrations didn’t end there; with a special recording of our ‘Coronation Song’ following 

the cakes. A copy of which is available to listen to on the homepage of our website!  

 

Whatever you are doing this weekend; be it watching the ceremony itself, celebrating with 

friends and family or simply relaxing, I wish you all a wonderful Coronation Bank Holiday 

Weekend!   

 

With all best wishes,   

 

Mrs S. Henney   

 

 

Attendance 

 

This week’s joint winners are Caradoc and Stiperstones – Well done! 

 

Class  This week … Previous week ….  

Lawley 95.65% 98.91% 

Wrekin 99.12% 100% 

Caradoc 100% 97.83% 

Stiperstones 100% 100% 

Whole School 98.50% 99.049% 

 

This week’s Star Pupils!  

This week’s pupils of the week are:  

Ercall – Oscar Black for being very helpful around the nursery. 

Wrekin – Ayla Moore for having a positive attitude to her learning and always being ready 

to learn. 

Caradoc - Tabitha Baxter for continuing her hard work in her writing. Well done! 

Stiperstones – Flo- for having lots of enthusiasm for all our learning and for contributing you 

thought and opinions lots in lessons. Well done!  

 

Class News 

Ercall 

Our nursery children have had a fun week learning all about The Coronation of King Charles. 

In provision we have been creating Union Jack flags, designing our own crowns and 

building London towers. 
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We enjoyed a spring walk, counting all of the flowers and recognising shape and colour 

along the way.  

Our Kate Burton Maths programme for this half term is, 'Inside out number fun' so we have 

been busy recognising numerals throughout the indoor/outdoor environment. 

Our literacy topic book is, 'The Whale who wanted more', so this week we have been 

sequencing the story using pictures from the book. 

Our sound of the week is, 'y' and we have been learning words beginning with this initial 

sound such as, 'yap, yellow and yo-yo'. 

Well done Ercall for another fantastic week of learning! 

Wishing you all a wonderful Bank Holiday weekend of Celebrations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Best wishes Mrs Butler and Mrs Arblaster, Mrs Jones and Miss Hughes. 

 

Wrekin 

Our Science this term is focusing on 'Plants' and what they need to grow and survive. This 

week we explored a variety of seeds and bulbs, thinking of ways to categorise them. We 

voted on and then discovered the classification of a coconut too. Do you think a coconut 

is a seed? We also placed bulbs in different locations to watch how they grow and have 

placed beans in glass jars so that we can explore how the roots and shoot change over 

time.  
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In PSHE we have been discussing how we can keep ourselves safe online and in particular 

the information we should and shouldn't share when using the internet. This week we 

thought about the consequences of sharing images of our friends without their permission.  

 

Miss Jones, Mrs Burns  
 
Caradoc 
 
Caradoc have managed to fit lots into the few days we've been back this week! 

 

The children have researched and learnt about the indigenous people of the Amazon and 

have compared the way we live our own lives. They found this very interesting! They have 

also explored the music of the Amazon and we were fascinated by their choice of 

instruments, particularly the "water drum". 

 

In art the children have finished their fabric pictures of various animals and they look 

absolutely fantastic! 

 

In super stars the children continue to build on their skills for the upcoming competition and 

all the different elements are really coming together. 

 

A great week Caradoc, well done! 

 

Miss McLaughlin 

 

 

Stiperstones 

 

Next week our year 6 pupils will be sitting their SATS! They have all worked hard towards 

these and I am very proud of the effort and determination shown by all the children as we 

have prepared for them.  Regardless of results later on in the summer, our year 6 children 

are a wonderful and talented bunch of individuals who have skills that go way beyond the 

classroom and who have been a pleasure to teach.  

 

Below is an outline of the timetable for the week.  

 

All tests will be sat by the children during the morning, so it is essential that all pupils arrive 

on time. 

 

Tuesday- Grammar and Punctuation and Spelling 

 

Wednesday- Reading  

 

Thursday- Arithmitic - Maths Reasoning paper 1  

 

Friday – Maths Reasoning Paper 2  
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Next week the Year 5 children will be left in the capable hands of Mr Lockhart to continue 

with an uninterrupted curriculum, whilst myself and Mrs Jones administer the tests in the 

village hall. 

 

Myself, Mrs Jones and Mr Lockhart all hope that you have a relaxing and restful Bank Holiday 

weekend, and that the children return ready to enjoy a busy, but lovely week next week.  

 

Mrs Baillie and Mrs Jones 

 

other news ….  

 
SMSC Update - King's Coronation Special 
 
These past few weeks have seen our school preparing for the historic event which is the 

King's Coronation.  In our whole school assemblies, we have been finding out about the 

royal family and what happens at a Coronation, as well as learning a very special 

Coronation song, which we hope to share on our website for you all to enjoy.  

 

In Little Samaritans some of our children made crowns which they wore to our little 'party on 

the field'.  

 

We took part in a special Coronation service led by Mrs Elizabeth Perkins and followed this 

with music, dancing and cakes (baked fresh from our very own school kitchen!) on the 

school field.  

 

Ercall class have engaged in many activities this week, 

where they found out about London and the Royal 

family and Wrekin used their computing lesson to create 

'British' and 'Coronation' themed pointillist art! Lawley 

used their time in the woods this week to explore the 

Coronation further with some forest crafts and role play.  

 

What a busy time! We hope you enjoy continuing in the 

celebrations over the coming days and look forward to 

hearing all about it when we return next week. 
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Moreton Say Diary Dates 2022 – 2023  

 

 

MAY 

Monday 1st May – Bank Holiday, School Closed 

Monday 8th May – Bank Holiday for King’s coronation, School Closed 

Friday 26th May – School breaks up for half term. 

 

JUNE 

Monday 5th June – Children return to school 

Wednesday 21st June – Sports Day 9.15am 

Thursday 29th June – Grove School Open Evening 5.30pm – 8.00pm 

 

JULY 

Monday 3rd July – Thomas Adams Year 6 Move Up Day 

Tuesday 4th July – Thomas Adams Year 6 Move Up Day 

Wednesday 5th July – Back up Sports Day – 9.15am 

Monday 10th July – Grove School Year 6 Move Up Day 

Tuesday 11th July – Grove School Year 6 Move Up Day 

Tuesday 11th July – Moreton Say Move Up Day (tbc) 

Friday 14th July – PTA Summer Fayre (details to follow) 

Monday 17th & Tuesday 18th July – Grove School Year 5 Move Up Day (one day tbc) 

Wednesday 19th July – Year 6 Leavers Church Service – 9.15am (parents welcome) 

 

 


